
NOTICE of ANNUAL MEMBERSHIP MEETING 
and BOARD of DIRECTORS ELECTION 

 
The Annual Membership Meeting will be held on Wednesday, February 14, 2024, at 4:00 pm at The Venue at Coosa 
Landing, Gadsden, Alabama. All members are invited to attend. Election for vacant seats on the Board of Directors and 
Supervisory Committee will be held at that time. The election will not be conducted by ballot at the meeting, and there 
will be no nominations from the floor.  
 
There are two positions open for election on the Board of Directors, and two positions on the Supervisory Committee. 
The Nominating Committee of the Board of Directors of Alabama Teachers Credit Union met on July 24, 2023, and 
nominated the following individuals for Board of Directors for a three-year term: Mr. Tony Reddick and Mrs. Emily 
Mills. Nominated for a three-year term for the Supervisory Committee is Mr. Danny Golden, and nominated to fill the 
unexpired term of Mrs. Joan Lee for the Supervisory Committee is Sabrina Bevis. 
 
Nominations for vacancies may also be made by petition signed by the lesser of 1% of the members or 500 members of 
Alabama Teachers Credit Union. Members age 18 or older may request a nomination packet, board of director 
qualifications, and instructions for completion by writing to Board of Director’s Nominating Committee, c/o Alabama 
Teachers Credit Union, 702 Walnut Street, Gadsden Alabama 35901. Completed Petition for Nomination packets can 
be mailed to the same address. Packets must be received by Friday, December 8, 2023. There shall be no petitions by 
Proxy and all signatures are subject to proper validation.   
 
At least thirty-five (35) days prior to the Annual Membership Meeting, the names of members recommended by the 
Nominating Committee, as well as names of any members qualifying by nomination by petition, will be posted in a 
conspicuous place in each ATCU office.  
 
Board of Directors Nominees 
Mr. Tony Reddick 
Mr. Reddick is a 30-year veteran educator in the Gadsden City School System, currently serving as 
Superintendent. Tony earned a Bachelor’s degree in Mathematics from Talladega College with a minor in 
foreign language, and later a Master of Arts degree in mathematics education and certification in Education 
Administration from Jacksonville State University.  He is involved in numerous service organizations and in his 
free time enjoys writing and painting and is an accomplished artist.   
 
Mrs. Emily Mills 
Mrs. Mills received her law degree from the University of Alabama School of Law in 1999.  Emily is a member of 
the Etowah County Bar Association, Alabama Bar Association, Alabama Association for Justice, and the 
American Association for Justice. She also serves on various committees related to the legal profession and her 
community service has included board of directors’ work with YMCA Alabama State Youth and Government, 
Big Brothers/Big Sisters, YMCA of the Coosa Valley, Rose Haven Center for Domestic Violence, Mental Health 
Association, Etowah County United Way and others. Emily is currently serving as a board member for the CED 
Mental Health Center. 
 
Supervisory Committee Nominee 
Mr. Danny Golden 
Mr. Golden is a retired superintendent of the Attalla City School System.  Currently, Mr. Golden is serving his 
fifth term on the Etowah County Board of Education as Place 6 Representative, on behalf of the Duck Springs, 
Highland, and Ivalee school districts. Mr. Golden is an avid golfer and can be located on the links when not 
involved in his many volunteer efforts.  
 
Mrs. Sabrina Bevis 
Mrs. Bevis is a retired Banker, working 48 years with First Citizens, Regions Bank, and Alabama Teachers Credit 
Union. She received her accounting degree from Jacksonville State University in 1988.  Sabrina is a member of East 
Gadsden Baptist Church and has been a member of the Altrusa Club for over 25 years.  
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